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October Birthdays 

 

7 Kayla Davis 

11 Laura McLaughlin 

14 George Letson 

21 Angie Duckworth 

22 Don Johnson 

23 

Greg Burris 

Tracy Rudd 

24 John Baker (JB) 

28 Virginia Bruster 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

   

 October Anniversaries 

 

1 Mike & Angie Duckworth 

7 Thom & Janice Otto 

9 John & Madeline Watertor 

19 Bob & Diane Bowen 

Gary & Elaine Thompson 

    

If your name isn’t listed above please let me 
know so I can get your name on the list. 

From the President’s Desk 
 
Welcome to the October edition of our club newsletter.  Hard to 

believe it is October already.  By the end of this month there will 

be people putting their Corvettes away for the year.  So get out 

and put on as many miles as possible and enjoy being in your 

corvette. 

 

School homecomings are in full swing.  Thank you all for signing up and helping out. 

I am sure Tracy appreciates it too! 

 

 October 18
th
 is the last honor flight for this year. Let’s have a big turnout at the 

airport to welcome these veterans back home. Thanks to Del Winter for collecting 

money for the honor flight fund at the Classic Car Show and Shine at Thomas 

Park in Marion. 

 

Our October meeting is food night and we will be presenting checks to our three 

charities. I hope we have a lot of members present  for this occasion. 

 

 Thanks to Harold Wurst for planning the September outing to Harlan’s Fine Foods 

in Davenport last month. 

 

Reminder that the October meeting is being held at Pat McGrath 

Chevyland.  Social time is 6:00 pm  and meeting starts at 6:30 pm.  
  

    October 20, 2022 meeting agenda. 
Welcome members and Guests. 

Present checks to our Three charities. 

Vote in potential new members. 

Good & Wellness. 

Secretary report, review and approve the previous meeting’s secretary report. 

Treasurer report, review and approve the financial report. 

Officers reports. 

Committee report. 

Old business.  

New business 

50/50 drawing 

Adjourn 

The next meeting will be November 17, 2022 

 

Dennis Primrose 

President  

Cedar Rapids Corvette Club 

 

 

  



                                                   
 

                                                     Cedar Rapids Corvette Club 
                                                                  Meeting Minutes 
                                                              September 15th, 2022 
 
President, Dennis Primrose called the meeting to order at 6:31 PM at Pat McGrath 
Chevyland. There were 35 members present. 
 
Good and Wellness 
- President, Dennis Primrose read the September birthdays and anniversaries. 
- President, Dennis Primrose read several thank you’s he received. 
 

Approval of Secretaries Report-  
- President, Dennis Primrose asked if there were any corrections or additions to the 

Secretaries report for the August 18th meeting. President, Dennis Primrose called for a 
motion to approve the minutes. A motion was made by Keith Huebner and seconded 
by Kathy Willenborg. The motion passed. 

 

Secretaries Report Sue Rudd-  
-  Secretary, Sue Rudd sent get well cards to Dennis Primrose and Chuck Buckingham 

-  A sympathy card and memorial check were sent to Chris and Larry Beebe for the 
passing of Larry’s mother. 

-  A sympathy card was sent to Rusty Fritz for the passing of Rusty’s brother. 
-  A special thank you to Terry Primrose for taking meeting minutes for August. 
-  At the North Cedar Parade Lee Crock gave the club $50.00 and asked for us to donate 

to Camp Courageous in his behalf. 

 
Treasurer’s Report Mike Duckworth-  
- Treasurer, Mike Duckworth read the financial report and there were handouts on the 

tables to read.                        

  
Approval of Treasurer’s report- 
- President, Dennis Primrose called for a motion to approve the Treasurers’s report. A 

motion was made by Paul Hildebrand and seconded by Jack Gilmour. The motion 
passed. 

 
Webmaster Report Andrew Bowen- 
- No report 

 
Vice President Report Jim McLaughlin- 
- Vice President, Jim McLaughlin announced the amount for the 50/50. He also 

announced The Halloween Party date of October 29th after the membership set the Fall 
Leaf Run. It will be held in park across from the McLaughlin home as in the past. 

 

Governor Report Mike Finley- 
- Governor, Mike Finley went to a Governor’s meeting. They worked on a rule book but 

voiced they were having difficulties. He announced there will be 14 events for future auto 
cross events instead off 10.There will be no EV cars in Auto Cross events. He told the 



membership that dues are due in October and to send them in or pay at a meeting. He 
also reminded membership that next year is our 60th Anniversary and we need to set up 
a photo op for taking a group car photo to send in to Blue Bars. 

 
Social Director- 
- Terry Primrose reported that she set up a Dinner Cruise at Sally’s in Springville on Oct 

11th at 5:30. 
- We voted for the annual Leaf Run Cruise for October 16th. Mike Finley has set a route 

and has sent an email. It is also on club FB site for all in the club to view. 
- Randy Sanders set up a Golf outing for October 5th for people to sign up for. Contact 

Randy if interested  and thank you Randy. 
- Kathie Adams reminded club of the September 24th Vinton Car Show for those that were 

interested. 
- Dennis Primrose reminded everyone of the September 25th Thomas Park Show and 

Shine Car Show. 
- Keith Huebner told the club of the B25 Aircraft that would be at the Cedar Rapids airport 

and that he would try to arrange a time for members to come and take a group photo. 
Thanks Keith. 

 

Homecoming Director Tracy Rudd- 
- Homecoming Director, Tracy Rudd is still waiting for a couple schools to send their 

contracts and that he is also needing a few mores drivers to sign up for listed parades. 
 
Historian Report Malinda Finley- 

- Historian mentioned that once we get our new 60th shirts we will need to schedule a 
time and place for a group photo to also send into Blue Bars. 

 
E-mail Messenger Report Bob Bowen- 
- Diane Bowen reported for Bob Bowen for membership to continue checking for emails 

and if not getting them regularly contact Bob.  

 
Face Book Director Mike Finley- 
- Mike Finley, Face Book Director reminded everyone on our FB account that they can go 
in and delete old posts when no longer needed. 
 
Trustee’s Report - Diane Bowen, Terry Primrose, Gary Thompson- 
- The trustee’s reported the number in attendance. 
 

Car Show Committee Al Willenborg- 
- The Car Show Committee Chairman, Al Willenborg  reminded everyone that next month 

we will be giving our yearly charity checks to our three charities. 
- He asked if the club was willing to give a small amount of club funds to bring up to 

$1800.00 per charity. A motion was made by Paul Hildebrand and seconded by Keith 
Huebner. The motion passed.  

 
Old Business- 



- Chuck Buckingham, Ambassador for the Corvette Museum sent out an overview of what 
is happening at the museum and the plant. Talk to Chuck if you have any questions for 
this topic. 

- Al Willenborg gave an update about 60th shirts and showed a mock up of his proposed 
idea. We discussed and it was decided to make a motion to except this layout. A motion 
was made by Gary Thompson and seconded by John Schindler. The motion passed.  
 
New Business - 
- President, Dennis Primrose reminded members to be thinking of running for an   

   office this Fall. 
- Jeff Knoerzer’s nephew received one of the three West Regional $500.00 scholarships. 
Congratulations. 
 
- 50/50 drawing 
- The 50/50 winner was: Mike Finley 
- Our next meeting is October 20th, 2022 at 6:30 at Pat McGrath Chevyland. 

-  President, Dennis Primrose called for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 
   A motion was made by Jack Gilmour and seconded by Laura 
   McLaughlin. The motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 7:27 PM. 
 
   Respectfully submitted by Secretary, Sue Rudd. 
 
  
 

From Our Historian 
 

 Fall is here and homecomings are in full swing !It's the busy time of year and there 
will be a fall leaf run 
soon, we will be having a fall picnic and our cars are almost ready to be tucked away 
for the winter. Let's 
see what past Octobers have brought. 
In October of 1972 Gary Bryant gave a report on the equipment committee meeting. 
The club needed to 
purchase 8 items, A timer, a battery and case, 2 tripods, Misc [ clip boards, change 
boxes etc], footlocker 
for the timer, 2 helmets, towels and T shirts and 3 photo cells. A motion was made to 
purchase the 
equipment for no more than $75.00 !!! Lowell Phelps asked the club to consider 
purchasing a bicycle for 
Mike Heffren our Soap Box Derby driver. He had earned the bike by selling the most 
buttons for the Soap 
Box Derby. He totaled his bike when he hit a car. It was decided each member could 
contribute what they 
wanted. 
In October of 1982 Bob Bowen made a motion to spend $150.00 on door prizes for 
the Christmas party. 
Dave Reid reported the club drove in 11 homecomings. There is a reminder dues will 



be due soon and 
new officers will be elected. 
In October of 1992 There was a gift exchange planned for the Christmas Party. Each 
person was to 
bring a $10.00 gift for the exchange game. From some of the photos in the photo 
albums this was enjoyed 
by all ! Several club members went to the Karls Chevrolet autocross in Ankeny. 
Susan Christian almost 
lost control of Dave Naylors car on one of the more difficult parts of the course. She 
slid within inches of 
the Karls Chevrolet dumpster. 
This happened with all CRCC members watching with VERY BIG EYES ! As Susan 
was getting 
composed John Watertor in his always smiling demeanor commented that if you 
have to hit something 
with a Corvette it might as well be a dumpster, that way you can just open the lid and 
throw in the broken 
pieces. 
In October of 2002 Homecoming Director Larry Beebe reported the club did 24 
homecomings this year. 
A record for the club. Di Neal made a motion to permanetly give 50% of the 
homecoming money to 
Camp Corageous. This motion will not need to be voted on every year, The motion 
passed. President 
Chris Damewood spoke on the Marengo newspaper article about CRCC coming to 
town for the 
September dinner cruise. There were pictures and an article about CRCC. Bob 
Bowen said he will not be 
running for Govenor again. 
In October of 2012 Our President Mike Williams reminded us that our sun and fun 
Corvette summer 
days were numbered. Mike didn't seem to care for trading his Corvette for a snow 
blower. The 50th 
anniversary committee has some great plans for the CRCC's 2013 summer of 
celebration after receiving 
budget approval from the membership. Hard to believe that CRCC would evolve into 
what it has today. It 
all started with a small group of Corvette lovers who wanted to have fun and do 
some community service. 
In October of 2020 The Pandemic is still a problem and finding a meeting place has 
been a challenge. 
Dennis and Terry Primrose went to the Corvette Museum to pick up the old banner 
and stayed a few extra 
days is Nashville. 
Your Historian, Malinda Finley 



 
Shrimp Fettuccine with Creamy Caper Sauce 
 
1 Box [ 12oz] Spinach or Florentine Fettuccine [such as Ronzoni or San Giorgio] 
1 T olive oil 
1 small red onion halved and sliced 
 
2 cloved garlic, sliced 
1# cleaned raw shrimp, thawed if frozen 
2/3 cup garden vegetable cream cheese [such as Philadelphia] 
1/3 cup heavy cream 
2 T fresh dill, chopped 
2 T cappers 
2 T lemon juice 
1⁄2 t black pepper 
1⁄4 t salt 
Bring a large pot of lightly salted water to a boil. Add Fettuccine and stir so strands 
do not stick together. 
Cook 12 minutes or as per package directions. Drain reserving 1⁄2 cup pasta water. 
Meanwhile, heat oil in a large nonstick skillet over medium heat. Add onion and 
garlic. Cook for 5 
minutes. Stir in shrimp, cream cheese, dill, caapers, onion,lemon juice, pepper and 
salt. Cook 3 to 5 
minutes until shrimp is cooked thru. 
Stir pasta into sauce along with reserved pasta water. Serve immediately 

 


